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Cur® School Families, 
 
What a great week seeing everyone back from Christmas break! The kids were excited to be back with their 
friends and teachers again. After a full week of school and getting back in to routines Iôm sure everyone is ready 
for the weekend and ready to get back into their plaid Christmas pajamas. TGIF! 
 
We had some of the most beautiful fall weather that I can ever remember. Now that we are in the thick of winter 
and cold temps are here to stay we want to remind everyone of our recess policy and our updated inclement 
weather procedures. 
 
Cold weather guidelines for outdoor recess: 
The outside temperature and/or wind chill is 20Á F or greater and there is no falling precipitation. 
 
Indoor recess: 
The outside air temperature and/or wind chill is less than 20Á F or if there is falling precipitation.  
 
Teachers will use their discretion when determining whether or not to go outside. Weather can change rapidly 
and unexpectedly.  
 
With this in mind, always send your child to school dressed in appropriate clothing for outside recess. If a  
student does not have a coat or is not dressed appropriately, then they will have to stay inside with a teacher. 
 
 
Cancellation of School:  
As a reminder, Cur® of Ars and all other Johnson County Catholic schools are not obligated to follow their local 
respective public school district. This means that Cur® administration will be making an independent decision 
on whether or not to cancel school. As a general rule of thumb, Cur® will take in to consideration public school 
closings for ñsnowò days while ñcoldò days we will most likely be in school. 
 

  

  



In order to accommodate working families & making child care arrangements, administration will make  
decisions either by 9:30PM the night before or by 6:30AM the day of inclement weather. Several notifications 
will be sent to families: emails, voicemails, and a text message. There will be NO notifications to the media.  
 
NOTE: There will be no ñLate Startò due to inclement weather. In addition, school will not be dismissed early 
due to inclement weather while classes are in session. However, students will be allowed to leave school if a 
parent/guardian chooses to pick them up.  
 
During inclement weather please keep your phones nearby for a possible phone call and check for emails often. 
Thank you for helping us keep our kids safe and warm! 
 
Peace of Christ, 
-Mr. Legler 
 
 
 
Cur® COVID-19 Data 
 
Do you or one of your family members need to quarantine? Could someone potentially be COVID-19 positive? 
Even if you just have question, please notify one of our staff from the Health & Safety team. 
Andrew Legler: Andrew.legler@cureofars.com 
Jared Herzet: jared.herzet@cureofars.com 
Angela Carney: angela.carney@cureofars.com 
Shelly Carpenter: shelly.carpenter@cureofars.com 
 
JCDHE website: https://public.tableau.com/profile/mapper.of.the.day.mod.#!/vizhome/covid19_joco_public/
Dashboard 
 
Travel Plans for the Holidays? Check the KS Dept of Health Website for info on travel destinations that might 
require a quarantine when you return: 
https://www.coronavirus.kdheks.gov/175/Travel-Exposure-Related-Isolation-Quaran 

 
JCDHE Q&A 
https://www.jocogov.org/coronavirus/faqs#school 

 

 

 

 12/8-12/11 12/14-12/18 ı-1/8 

Number of New Positives at COA: 
  Students (Out of 716 at school (not including remote) 
  Staff (Out of 65) 

  
3 
0 

  
0 
1 

  
1 
1 

Total # of Students & Staff Quarantining at COA 
  Students (Out of 740) 
  Staff (Out of 65) 

  
23/716 (3.2%) 
1 (15%) 

  
23/716 (3.2%) 

0 

  
34 (4.5%) 
0 

Cureô Average Daily Attendance Rate 95.1% 95.2% 92.2% 

JOCO 2-week County Percent Positive Rate 15.5% 13.6% 13.3% 

JOCO incidence rate (new cases/100K over two weeks) 712/100K 810/100K 688/100K 
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21-22 Enrollment 
 
Enrollment for next year began this week and goes through February 2nd for current school families.  
Click the link below to pay your Enrollment fee. 
Link: Fees for 2021-2022 - Cure of Ars Catholic School - Leawood, KS 
 
 
 
New Student Enrollment and Preschool Selection Form (if applicable). These will need to be filled 
out and returned to the School Office to complete your registration. You can scan these and email them to  
Barbi Richards at barbi.richards@cureofars.com 
 
 
Here is the link to the New Family form that we will need: 
 
https://cureofars.org/documents/2021/1/21-22%20Family%20Registration.pdf 
 
New Family Enrollment begins February 3rd, 2021, therefore, in order to "secure" your spot you will need to  
enroll prior to Feb. 3rd. Please contact the school office if you have any questions or concerns regarding your  
enrollment. 
 
 
Sick Day Procedures 
Now that we no longer have the remote learning option for learners this means that even if your child is at home 
for an extended period of time (ex. Quarantine) they will NOT be doing remote learning. Any absences by your 
child will be treated like a regular ñsick dayò where you will need to contact your childôs teacher to make arrange-
ments to complete missing work. Some situations may call for a sibling to bring work home while others may just 
ask the student to complete work once returning to school. Every situation and number of days a child stays home 
is different so please be understanding while working with our teachers to complete missing work. 
 
 
 
Reminders:  
 
Only water is allowed at school this year because students are eating in their classrooms.  We are starting to see a 
lot of pop and other alternative beverages at lunch. Thank you for your help! 

 
No left turns into the Cureô entrance during construction especially at pick up.  Cars that are trying to turn left into 
Cureô block the traffic going South on Mission Rd and cause congestion. Fingers crossed road construction is 
completed soon. Thank you! 

 
 
CHIEFS 
Letôs show our support for our KC Chiefs with a RED FRIDAY, next Friday, January 15th. Students and staff can 
wear their favorite Chiefs gear and/or red with appropriate out of uniform bottoms. 
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